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	The Annual Meeting of the Board of Directors of Hunting Retriever Club, Inc. was held on Saturday, June 11, 1994 at Wilson World Hotel, Memphis, Tennessee.





I.  CALL TO ORDER:  HRC President, J. Robert Clark, Pin Oak HRC, called the meeting to order at 8:30 A.M.  He explained the Agenda of the Meeting and requested that any proposals to be presented under New Business be given to Secretary, Claudene Christopher in writing, during the break in order for them to be scheduled and recorded for the Minutes.  He then led the group in prayer.





	He read the Guidelines for the National Meeting as printed in the official program.  (Copy attached to original Minutes).  He introduced John Klomp, Southern Colorado HRC, who will serve as Parliamentarian of the Meeting.





	Introductions were made of:  Walter J. Queen, HRC Vice President; Side by Side HRC; Claudene Christopher, HRC Secretary, Permian Basin HRC; Pete Stritzinger, HRC Treasurer, Central Alabama HRC, John Klomp, Parliamentarian and Chairman of the Running Rules Committee; Field Representatives:  John Berent, Region 1, Sandusky Bay HRC; Walt Queen, Acting Field Representative, Region 2; Bill Rath, Region 3, Pin Oak HRC; Don Ley, Region 6, Southern Colorado HRC; Roy Raupp, Region 7, Fox River Valley HRC; Bobby Williams, Region 8, Central Alabama HRC; Phillip Freeman, Region 9, Old South HRC; and Burt Moulton, Region 10, Essex HRC; Tim Gibson, Chairman, Grand Hunt Committee, Southern Illinois HRC; Sarah Willett, National Meeting Coordinator, Red River HRC; Fred Miller, President, UKC; Michelle O’Malley, Field Operations, UKC, Omar Driskill, UKC Ambassador and special honored guest of the 10th Anniversary Meeting of HRC, Marti Goodall, voice of HRC.





II.  ROLL CALL:  Secretary Christopher called the roll.  52 Votes were represented; including 4 Executive Officers; 36 Board Members or Elected Board Members and 12 Votes represented by Proxy.  She announced a quorum present and a simple majority vote required.  (A copy of the Roll Call is attached to the original Minutes.)





III.  READING & APPROVAL OF 1993 MINUTES OF MEETING:  Secretary Christopher read the Minutes of the 1993 Annual Meeting of the Board of Directors.  President Clark asked for additions or corrections.  Motion was made by Kevin Van Pelt, Pin Oak HRC, to correct the Minutes to reflect that Gene Couvillion, Central Louisiana HRC, not Bill Rath, Pin Oak HRC was a member of the 1993 Audit Committee.  Charles Wyblie, Amite River HRC, second the motion that passed unanimously.  President Clark vacated the chair for the purpose of making a motion to correct.  Vice President Queen assumed the chair.  Regarding section IX. Other New Business, item C., President Clark stated that the Minutes do not reflect that he responded to the letter presented by Alice Steiner, Michigan HRC, to the Board of Directors.  He moved that the Minutes be changed to reflect that he responded to letter from the representative of Michigan HRC.  Charles Wyblie, Amite River HRC, second the motion that passed unanimously.  Regarding Section IX. Other New Business, item J., which states that the motion regarding the HRC Executive Committee go on record as recommending that only new factory loaded poppers and live ammunition be used at all HRC events, failed.  Will Gurton, Reelfoot Lake HRC, moved that the Minutes be corrected to reflect the outcome of the vote was passed - not failed.  Discussion was heard.  Tim Gibson, Southern Illinois HRC second the motion that passed unanimously.





	Larry Larson, Tri State HRC, moved to accept the 1993 Minutes of Meeting as read, corrected and amended.  Bill Watson, South Mississippi, second the motion that passed unanimously.





IV.  COMMITTEE REPORTS:





  A)  AUDIT COMMITTEE REPORT:  President Clark recognized Joe Rabbit, Chairman of the Audit Committee, Gateway HRC. Chairman Rabbitt reported:





		“The Audit Committee, consisting of Joe Rabbit, Chairman; John Klomp, Southern Colorado HRC, and Julie Evans, Cahaba Valley HRC are members in good standing with Hunting Retriever Club, Inc. and were appointed by HRC President, J. Robert Clark, for the purpose of auditing the books and accounts of the Treasurer prior to the Annual Meeting of June 11, 1994 and jointly make the following statement regarding their findings.





		We have reviewed specific and general income and expense transactions for the fiscal year ending 5/3/194 and it is our opinion that all entries, accounts and other documentation are appropriate and correct as stated.”





	Signed by Joe Rabbitt, Chairman, John Klomp and Julie Evans and dated June 10, 1994.  (A signed copy is  attached to the original Minutes).





	Chairman Rabbitt further stated that the general organization and financial information provided by the Treasurer to the Audit Committee were in perfect shape and he thanked Treasurer Stritzinger for his good work.





	He moved to accept the Audit Committee report.  Bill Watson, South Mississippi HRC, second the motion that passed unanimously.





	President Clark stated that upon assuming office three years ago, he promised to provide the Board of Directors with detailed accounting of the financial affairs of HRC, Inc.  That promise has been kept each year.  In delivering that promise, a great deal of responsibility is placed on Board Members who receive those reports.  The financial reports are strictly confidential.  They are for the purpose of Board Members to review finances of the organization.  They must NOT be duplicated in any form, however, the statistics may be presented by the Board member to his/her individual HRC Club..  Board Members are certainly allowed to discuss the financial position of HRC, but it could be quite damaging to HRC, if any other organization were to gain access to the financial information regarding the Hunting Retriever Club, Inc..





  TREASURER’S REPORT:  President Clark recognized Pete Stritzinger, Treasurer.





	Treasurer Stritzinger thanked the Audit Committee for their help.  He passed out copies of the Balance Sheet and Income and Expense reports for comparison of the past three years.  He explained each report and pointed out that Total Liabilities and Equity as of 5/31/194 are $44,472.92.  He stated that as shown in the financial reports, HRC is growing and is financially sound.





	Boyd Dillion, Michigan HRC, inquired about the existing $.25 per dog, Advertising fund.  President Clark stated that as the Executive Committee approves requests for advertising funds, i.e. game fairs, sportsman’s shows, etc., those funds come from the moneys earmarked from the $.25 per dog fund.  It is not presently shown as a separate item and he recommends that it be separated for reporting purposes in the future.  He remarked that at $.25 per dog, the fund does not grow enough to allow for much media advertising.





	Treasurer Stritzinger asked for questions regarding the financial Reports.  A request from the floor was made for a list of financial supporters of to the HRC Foundation.  President Clark announced that a list will be provided to the Clubs.  Purina is a significant contributor, however, details of the Purina Agreement can not be specifically discussed due to the Confidentiality Agreement which is part of the Agreement.





	President Clark asked that these Minutes reflect his following remarks in no way reflect negatively on anyone’s leadership in the past.  Without exception, each previous Executive Committee advanced the organization forward.  The days of pointing fingers is long past for this organization.  Each President has made progress - some more than others.  When assuming the Presidency of HRC in 1991, there was approximately $1,800 in the checking account and approximately $7,000 in outstanding bills coming in from the National Meeting.  There were no financial records, per say.  There were a lot of pieces of paper that were turned over to former Treasurer,  Roger Davis in a cardboard box.  Treasurer Davis did an excellent job of setting up the financial books that we have today.  Treasurer Stritzinger who assumed the office a year ago, further refined those books to the professional level that we enjoy today.  He stated that these financial reports provide complete disclosure and are records that the Board Members can have confidence in.  He stressed that the Board of Directors are entitled to and should never accept anything less than, the best financial reporting as is currently being provided.  





	President Clark expressed his deep gratitude and that of the Board Members, to former Treasurer Davis, and Treasurer Stritzinger for their integrity as they have managed the financial affairs of HRC.  The excellent Financial health of HRC is due in great part to the fine work started by former Treasurer Davis and is being continued by Treasurer Stritzinger.  He thanked Treasurer Stritzinger for his Report.  (A copy is attached to the original Minutes.)





  B)  Grand Hunt Committee Report:  President Clark recognized Tim Gibson, Chairman of the Grand Hunt Committee, Southern Illinois HRC.





	Chairman Gibson reported that only one Grand Hunt has been held since the last Annual Meeting, as the 1994 Spring Grand Hunt, hosted by Platte Valley HRC in Colorado will not be held until June 24, 25 & 26, 1994.  The 1994 Fall Grand Hunt will be held in Southern Illinois, hosted by HRC Clubs of Region 2, on October 21,22 & 23, 1994





	The 1993 Fall Grand Hunt was held in Dallas, Texas, hosted by Big D HRC and Lone Star HRC.  There were 95 retrievers entered making it the largest entry ever.  Five retrievers successfully completed the Tests.  Of those, there were two new Grand Hunting Retriever Champion titles awarded:  GR.HRCH Rogue River Charger, Don St. Clair, Canton, Illinois and HRC’s first Canadian GR.HRCH, Super Shooter of Ontario, Brian Szczech, Rosenheath, Canada.  Another retriever passed his second Grand in Dallas, but had not completed the points requirements.  He has now done so and congratulations also go to GR.HRCH Rogue River Striker, Guy Reith, Canton, Illinois.  There are now 27 Grand Hunting Retriever Champions.





	Chairman Gibson thanked the Lone Star and Big D HRC Clubs and members for a truly outstanding Fall Grand.  He also thanked the outstanding Judges Don Ley, Doug Gingrich, Mark Brown and Don Moore.  (Don Ley and Mark Brown, present at this Meeting, were introduced and received applause of appreciation.)





	The Grand Hunt Committee continues to fulfill its commitment to making improvements to the Grand Hunts in the areas of planning, procedures and organization.  Among changes implemented at the Dallas Grand include:  a) the Opening Ceremony is now held on Thursday evening to enable the Tests to begin earlier on Friday morning;  b) the Banquet is now held on Friday evening, and  c) the scoring system is now computerized and offers a new system of checks and balances in the scoring procedure.





	He expressed gratitude to the Executive Officers for their guidance, leadership, support and vision of what the Grand Hunt is, what it should be, and what it means to HRC.  He expressed appreciation to those HRC members who continue to participate and share their accomplishments and abilities, and also expressed appreciation to those Clubs and HRC members who give of their time to help with the Grand Hunts.  He pledged the continuing efforts of the Grand Hunt Committee to bring HRC the best Grand Hunts Possible.





	He asked if there were any questions.  Anthony Tortorice, Southeast Texas HRC, noted that there is complete satisfaction regarding those who have served as Grand Hunt Judges, and asked what procedure is used in selecting Grand Hunt Judges.  It was reported that written recommendations from HRC Clubs regarding outstanding Judges within the Regions is requested.  These recommendations are researched by the Grand Hunt Committee and from the knowledge gained, recommendations are made to the Executive Committee who approves the Grand Hunt Judges.  Qualifications for judging a Grand Hunt are printed in the Rule Book.  The Committee looks for Judges that are knowledgeable and have had experience.  Attention is also given to the Judges ability to work together as a team.





	Paul Ramponi, Sandusky Bay HRC, asked about a portion of the profits made by a Grand Hunt being given to the host Club(s).  President Clark addressed the question stating that considerable discussion have been given to this subject.  No decision has been made to give a portion of the profits to the host Club(s).  There are continuing discussions to ensure that the Grand is not a financial burden to HRC, Inc. and the host Club(s).  It has been found that there is sufficient interest by Clubs to host quality Grand Hunts and feel it is an honor to do so without the need for financial support to the host Club(s).





	President Clark thanked the Chairman Gibson for his report (a copy is attached to the original Minutes) and also thanked the Committee for their continuing to provide quality Grand Hunts.  He suggested that the Grand Hunts should be three things:  Fair, Fun and a Financial Success.  The Grand Hunts, under the leadership of Tim Gibson and Mark Andrews, have accomplished all three goals.  He further offered that the definition of a successful Grand Hunt is that it operate in the black and offer a quality event.  There are no financial obligations placed on the Grand Hunt by HRC, Inc., other than to operate within its own budget and in the black.





  C)  Running Rules Committee Report:  President Clark introduced John Klomp, Chairman of the Running Rules Committee.





	Chairman Klomp thanked the Executive Committee for its support and reviewed the objectives, functions and procedures of the Running Rules Committee.  Julie Evans, Running Rules Committee Representative, Region 8, was introduced and welcomed.  He commended HRC for establishing the Running Rules Committee in such a manner that it provides a truly democratic voice to every HRC member.  He expressed his delight that rule changes being submitted no longer seem to have personal agendas attached to them and now seem more to involve support of HRC philosophy.   He presented the results of the votes taken on the Running Rules proposals by the HRC Clubs by overhead projection.  The summary of the Running Rules proposals results are:





		1)  Elimination of Shot Flyers in Started Class			Passed		9-0		


		2)  Eliminate live birds all together in Started Class		Failed		4-3 / 2 Ties	


		3)  Eliminate training aids on Hunt grounds			Failed		8-1		


		4)  Eliminate diversion as cast from line in Finished		Failed		5-3 / 1 Ties	


		5)  Change Seasoned to MUST be in open water


			and must be through easy cover on land			Failed		8-1		


		6)  45% separation of marks from blind in Seasoned		Failed		4-3 / 2 Ties	


		7)*  Vote Not Recorded / Constitution issue not Running Rules Issue


		8)*  Vote Not Recorded / Constitution issue not Running Rules Issue


			* Both dealt with Grand Hunt Committee members requirements


		9)  Upland Tests: distance of dog from bird - Replace 


			within 5 to 20 feet to within scenting distance		Passed		8-1 / 1 Tie	


		10) Optional Started Level					Failed		7-1 / 1 Tie	


		11) Callbacks							Failed		9-0		


		12) Seasoned Creeping changed from considered as


			to treated as						Passed		5-4		


		13) Honoring requirement from required to optional		Failed		7-2		


		14) Test setup within 300 yards of a road			Failed		8-1 / 1 Tie	


		15) High Point Dog recognition					Failed		9-0		


		16) Limiting Finished entries to 25				Failed		6-3		


		17) Mandatory use of only dead birds.				Failed		7-2		





	Chairman Klomp asked for questions.  Bill Watson, South Mississippi HRC, asked about the possibility of Running Rules Proposals being discussed at the Board of Directors Meeting and then being voted on by the individual Clubs.  He was informed that the current Charter of the Running Rules Committee does not allow for that procedure.





	President Clark thanked Chairman Klomp for his proficient performance as Chairman of the Running Rules Committee.





	Bill Watson, South Mississippi HRC, moved that the meeting adjourned for a break.  Will Gurton, Reelfoot Lake HRC, second the motion that carried unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 10:30 A.M. for a break.





	The meeting was called back to order by President Clark at 10:45 a.m.





V.  REPORTS OF OFFICERS:





  A)  PRESIDENT’S REPORT:  President Clark expressed his feeling of privilege as serving as HRC President this past year.  He has found that when issues arise and personalities are put aside generally speaking good things can happen for the Organization.  He committed three years ago with his first Executive Committee that they would deal with issues and not personalities.  He believes that was accomplished.  This Executive Committee has made the same commitment and have lived up to it.  The decisions that have been made were done so in the best interest of HRC and special decisions or concessions were not made to friends.





	The Executive Committee operates somewhat as the HRC Board of Directors does - everyone has their say, but everyone does not always get their way.  We have regular conference calls that include an agenda.  Regardless of the way an individual of the Executive Committee votes, we always come away supportive of the majority position.  He thanked the Executive Committee members for the mature responsible manner in which they provide leadership for HRC and for the close personal relationships that have been developed.  We are friends but that is not allowed to cloud the issues.  We are accessible and welcome calls.





	He is proud of the spirit of the HRC.  That spirit again demonstrates itself in the Running Rules issues brought to vote this year.  The spirit of the Hunter and non-competitive attitude will help preserve the principles for which HRC stands.  He is proud of the way HRC does business.  We continue to operate as much as is possible in a democratic process.  Each individual member has input into the processes of the HRC.





	He is extremely pleased at the significant increase in memberships, new Clubs and number of participants in the HRC events.  HRC is a full service Hunting Retriever organization and not just in the business to award ribbons, points and titles.





	He expressed appreciation to the UKC for their support.  Fred Miller has expended a great deal of time, energy and money into HRC.  One of his goals is to continue to provide assistance with financial burdens of HRC to UKC.  The first step of that commitment was the assumption of a portion of the Field Representatives expenses.





	He expressed his pride in the Grand Hunt.  The Grand Hunt is high profile and a great deal of the perception of HRC is derived by Corporate sponsors impression the Grand Hunts.  





	President Clark thanked and praised Sarah Willett, Executive Assistant/National Meeting Coordinator.  None have served more effectively, loyally or with a greater degree of commitment than Sarah Willett.  Mrs. Willett was introduced and received applause of appreciation.





	With five new Clubs added within the last year, twenty three new Clubs added within the last three years, the President is hopeful of adding an additional ten new Clubs before going out of office.





�
  B)  REPORT OF VICE PRESIDENT:





	Vice President Queen stated that the past three years have been most enjoyable.  He hopes that the HRC members appreciate the amount of responsibility that encompasses the Executive Committee’s leadership of HRC.  He expressed his appreciation to his wife, Barbara, and his two daughters, Joanna & Jennifer.  He stated that a number of people have had significant impact on his life with HRC and recognized and thanked them;  Omar Driskill, Fred Miller, Michelle O’Malley, Marti Goodall, Roger Davis, Claudene Christopher, Pete Stritzinger, Don Ley and the list goes on.





	He announced that the 5th anniversary of the deaths of two of his daughters is approaching.  His family had no choice or control in the situation that surrounded the automobile accident that claimed their lives..  HRC members on the other hand, do have a choice.  Life is too short to let situations continue to exist which cause conflict that can and should be dealt with.  He urged that whatever problems arise, the choice should be to settle the differences and get on with the business of having fun with our retrievers.





	Vice President Queen challenged the Board of Directors to set goals for the next year to make peace, have fun and make new relationships.





  C)  REPORT OF SECRETARY:





	Secretary Christopher expressed appreciation to her husband, Chris, for his support of her in her position as HRC Secretary.  She thanked President Clark, Vice President Queen and Treasurer Stritzinger for their support and patience and stated that it was a true pleasure working with them.





	She acknowledged the prior Secretary, Rob Steiner, for the work that he did in initiating a data base for HRC information.  She reported that his initiative has been continued and greatly expanded upon.  She explained the software and programs that have been developed for HRC and announced that at the conclusion of her term of office all of the software and programs will be donated to HRC for use by succeeding Secretaries.





	She announced that the Policy and Procedures Manual is virtually completed and explained it’s contents and purposes for which it is to be utilized by subsequent Executive Committees.  She further reported that the Secretary’s office has assumed additional responsibilities of:  a)  generation of the majority of communications from the President as well as the Secretary;  b)  compiling and distributing the HRC Approved Judges List as well as the Apprentice Judges List and hopefully the Hunting Retriever Champions data;  and c)  will distribute the Judges Tests to HRC Licensed Judges.





	She reported that procedure for communications to Clubs includes at least the President and Secretary and often all four Club Officers.  The number of mailings the past year were well over 3,000 pieces.  Thirty new Club packages were mailed the past year and resulted in five new HRC Clubs:  Coastal Empire HRC, Hinesville, Georgia; Treasure Coast HRC, Palm Beach Gardens, Florida; Central Michigan HRC, Owosso, Michigan; Midlands HRC, Gaffey, South Carolina and Great Plains HRC, Kearney, Nebraska.  She thanked Treasurer Stritzinger who also serves as New Club Coordinator and Phillip Freeman for their exceptional work in assisting the new Clubs.





	She concluded her report by stating that despite differences that may exist between members or Clubs, that the most important things we all have in common - We love to hunt, we love our dogs and we love HRC for allowing us the opportunity to enhance these passions.  She urged that differences be overlooked and that we work together, support, encourage and help each other.





VI.  OTHER REPORTS:





JUDGES TEST / FEE:  President Clark reported that the Judges Test will now be taken every two years.  Each Judge will be notified prior to the expiration date of his/her Judges license and the Secretary will mail the Test.  The United Kennel Club will bill the Hunting Retriever Club, Inc. for the Judges Test fee.  HRC, Inc. feels that paying the Judges Test fee is the very least that can be done to show appreciation for the sacrifices that Judges make.





  250 MILE LIMIT POLICY:  President Clark reported that at the request of UKC and due to the increasing problems being encountered in trying to select Hunt dates, the Executive Committee has agreed that the 250 Mile Limit Policy regarding the distance required for Clubs to be allowed to have the same dates, be reduced to 200 miles.





  HUNT DATE SELECTION POLICY:  President Clark reported that: a new UKC Policy will be:  Hunt Date(s) that Clubs currently have will become their permanent Hunt Dates.  Each Club will retain that/those date as long as they confirm those dates at least six months prior to the date(s) of the Hunt(s).  If a Club fails to confirm its date, it can lose it’s date and will then be required to chose from any unclaimed dates within a 200 (formerly 250) mile limit of that Club or until some other date becomes available due to being unconfirmed.  He further stated that regarding Clubs currently requesting the same date and being within the 200 mile limit that:  Both Clubs will be awarded the date and at a flip of the coin, one Club will be awarded Saturday and the other Club Sunday.  If the same situation continues to exist, the days (Saturday / Sunday) will be reversed for the next Hunt, and so on.





	The final policy will be forthcoming from UKC.





  A)  UNITED KENNEL CLUB, INC. - Fred Miller, President.





	The UKC President expressed his sincere appreciation for the commitment of the members of HRC.  Eleven years ago when he began this endeavor with HRC he was told that it would not succeed.  He is proud to say, that that by working together, they have been proven wrong.  He further stated that he felt part of the success of HRC is due to the commitment of the members and the other part of the success is due to the fact that it is a democratic organization.





	He spoke highly of his employees at UKC.  UKC has the most advanced registration computer software in the country. He stated that even the opposition has acknowledged that HRC is the best hunting retriever program in the country.  He introduced Marti Goodall who declined to speak and then introduced Michelle O’Malley, Field Operations, who spoke briefly and asked for communications from HRC on its needs and desires.  She expressed her commitment to help in any way she could.





	The UKC President reported that due to a previous engagement, Ms. O’Malley could not attend the Spring Grand in Colorado, but that UKC would be represented by Todd Kellam of the Field Operations Department.  He again thanked the membership and expressed his optimism about the future of HRC and its relationship with the United Kennel Club.





	President Clark thanked Mr. Miller for all that he has done and continues to do for HRC.  He stated that the UKC Ambassador, Omar Driskill, has declined to speak to the Meeting.  He announced a birthday celebration will be held in the dining room during the lunch recess.  Jonama Allen, West Texas HRC, moved that the meeting recess for lunch at 11:50 A.M.  Burt Moulton, Essex HRC, second the motion that carried unanimously.





	President Clark called the Meeting to order at 1:15 p.m. 





VII.  OLD BUSINESS:  None





VIII. NEW BUSINESS:





	Proposal 1)  Joe Rabbitt, Gateway HRC, presented a motion to reject the inclusion of mixed breed dogs in participating in our (HRC) Hunt Tests.  Charles Wyblie, Amite River HRC, second the motion.  Lengthy discussion was heard from 18 members of the Board of Directors and Fred Miller, UKC President.  Phillip Freeman, Old South HRC, called for the question.  Bill Rath and Jeff Henton assisted the Secretary with the count of the vote.  The motion passed with 44 yes and 8 no votes.





	Proposal 2)  Don Ley, Southern Colorado HRC, presented a motion to amend the Running Rules Committee Charter to reflect effective immediately that:  a)  Election of Running Rules changes/proposals will be presented every other year, that year being opposite the year of Executive Committee elections; and b)  Running Rules changes/proposals accepted at each Annual Meeting and distributed to member Clubs by the Running Rules Committee, immediately after the Annual Meeting.  Bill Watson, South Mississippi HRC, second the motion.  Discussion was heard.  Mike Allen, Permian Basin HRC, called for the question.  The vote was taken and the motion passed unanimously


	


	Proposal 3)  Was withdrawn prior to introduction by the originator.





	Proposal 4)  Joe Rabbitt, Gateway HRC, presented a motion to reject Limited Privilege registered dogs from participating in HRC Hunt Tests.  Carol Ford, Essex HRC, second the motion.  Discussion was heard.  The motion was amended by the presenter to add wording to ‘Grandfather’ currently participating Limited Privilege Dogs.  Carol Ford second the motion to amend.  Discussion was heard.  Mike Allen, Permian Basin HRC, called for the question to amend the original motion..  Bill Rath and Jeff Henton assisted the Secretary with the count of the vote.  The motion passed with 42 yes and 5 no votes. 





	Further discussion was heard regarding the amended motion.  Will Gurton, Reelfoot Lake HRC, called for the question.  Bill Rath and Jeff Henton assisted the Secretary with the count of the vote.  The amended motion failed with 7 yes and 41 no votes.





	The President of the United Kennel Club, Inc., Fred Miller, announced that the UKC will delete participation of mixed breed/AMBOR dogs in Hunting Retriever Club, Inc. events.  President Clark thanked UKC President Miller  for his most gracious manner of accepting the decision of the Board of Directors regarding the mixed breed/AMBOR matter.





IX.  PRESENTATIONS & ANNOUNCEMENTS:





	The UKC Field Operations Representative, Michelle O’Malley, stated that 207 new members were gained as the result of the New Membership Drive.  She stated that the entire results will be published in the Hunting Retriever Magazine.





	President Clark announced the 1995 Annual Membership Convention and Board of Directors Meeting will be held in Branson, Missouri on June 9, 10 & 11, 1995.  There will be additional activities planned for Thursday, June 8.  He thanked the Board members for the professional manner in which they conducted themselves during this the 10th Annual Meeting of the Board of Directors of the Hunting Retriever Club, Inc.





X.  ADJOURNMENT:





	With no further business to become before the Board of Directors, Jeff Henton, Platte Valley HRC, moved the Meeting adjourn.  Mark Kimbrough, Colorado River HRC, second the motion that carried unanimously.  The Meeting adjourned at 3:00 P.M.















































______________________________________		_______________________________________


J. Robert Clark						Claudene C. Christopher


President						Secretary
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